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NEW RAMAZ BUILDING
DEDICATED AT
IMPRESSIVE
CEREMONIES

The new Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein
Upper School of Ramaz, which is
housed in the Morris and Ida Newman
Educational Center on East 78th
Street, between Park and Madison
JAvenues, was formally dedicated
before over 600 enthusiastic friends of
the school on Sunday morning,
November 2. A capacity crowd filled
the new auditorium, enjoyed the mov-

Iing and well-timed program and thenproceeded through the building to see
the beautiful facilities which are now

^'ailable to students in the Ramaz Up-
^P' School.

The program was headed by the At¬
torney General of the State of New
York, Hon. Robert Abrams, a parent
at the school; Hon. Harrison J.
Goldin, Comptroller of the City of
New York and an alumnus of Ramaz;
and Hon. Paul Kedar, Consul General
of the State of Israel in New York, who
is also a Ramaz parent. Lawrence A.
Kobrin, Chairman of the Board of
Ramaz School and himself an alumnus
of one of the earliest classes in Ramaz
and a current parent, presided.
One of the most moving moments in

the program came when Jacob
Chachkes, President of the High
School G.O., spoke to the assembly.
He was followed by Victoria Linden-
baum, of the 8th grade who is Presi¬
dent of the Student Organization of the
Junior High School and who delivered
an inspiring message. Vicki is the
daughter of two Ramaz alumni Belda
and Marcel Lindenbaum and the
granddaughter of Mrs. Rita Kaufman
in whose husband's memory the

•auditorium in the new school will bemed.
The climactic moment in the pro¬

gram came when the Principal of the
School, Rabbi Haskel Lookstein,

(continued on page two)

RABBI IR VING GREENBERG TO BE FIRSTSCHOLAR
IN RESIDENCE ON SHABBAT OF THANKSGIVING

WEEKEND
FAMIL Y DINNER TO BE HELD FRIDA Y EVENING

The first Scholar in Residence Shab-
bat and Friday Evening Family Dinner
will be held November 28 and 29, the
Shabbat of Thanksgiving weekend. Dr.
Irving "Yitz" Greenberg will make
three presentations to the congrega¬
tion. Following Kabbalat Shabbat ser¬
vices and a Friday Evening Family Din¬
ner, Professor Greenberg will speak
on: ORTHODOX JUDAISM AND
THE HOLOCAUST. He will discuss
the religious challenge of the
holocaust, including the split among
orthodox thinkers about how to com¬

prehend such an event.
On Saturday morning, Rabbi

Greenberg will speak from the pulpit
during Shabbat morning services on:
THE RELIGIOUS SIGNIFICANCE
OF THE STATE OF ISRAEL. He will
discuss this in the light of a new
redemption in our lifetime and explore
the theology and halakha of the State.
He will consider Israel as the proof of
the ongoing covenant and analyze the
religious significance of the secular.
Between Mincha (4:00 PM) and

Maariv services on Saturday after¬
noon, Dr. Greenberg will speak on the
topic: TOWARD A NEW BIRTH OF
HALAKHA, OR THE HALAKHA
OF EVERYDAY LIFE. Halakhic liv¬
ing and the incorporating of the
holocaust and Israel into the religious
calendar and in daily observance will
highlight a discussion that includes
case studies in making everyday life ho¬
ly. He will focus on affluence, sexuali¬
ty and the work ethic.

"YITZ GREENBERG"
An ordained orthodox rabbi, scholar

and prominent lecturer, "Yitz"
Greenberg is one of the most dynamic
and outspoken leaders of the American
Jewish community today. He em-

Irving Greenberg
phasizes the necessity for Jews to
bridge the ideological gap separating
observant and secular Jews in order to
create a lifestyle which blends tradi¬
tional and modern approaches. An
eminent thinker and educator in the
field of holocaust studies, he has serv¬
ed as Director of the President's Com¬
mission on the Holocaust.

(continued on page two)

RESERVATIONS
FOR FRIDAY EVENING DINNER

The several Friday Evening Fami¬
ly Dinners held throughout the year
have become a very popular part of
the synagogue calendar. It is a time
to share in the traditions and
festivities of the Sabbath, including
the joyful singing of Shabbos
zmirot. Do plan to join us and share
in the family spirit of the entire
evening.
The cost for adults is $8.50 and

for children, including full time
students through university level, is
$4.00.
Please make your reservations by

November 18, through the
synagogue office.
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A CALL FOR BLOOD DONORS
FOR THE KJ/RAMAZ BLOOD BANK

THIS SUNDAY,
On Sunday, November 16, from

9:15 am until 2:30 pm, the Fifth An¬
nual Blood Drive of Kehilath Jeshurun
and Ramaz will be held in the
Synagogue House. This once-a-year
event provides coverage to the entire
congregational and school family for
the complete blood needs of all
members, staff, parents, students and
their immediate families, during the
course of the year.
In order for us to have that

coverage, we must have a very substan¬
tial number of donors. People between
the age of 17 and 65 are eligible to give
blood. We call, therefore, upon all

NOVEMBER 16

eligible members of the KJ/Ramaz
family to do their part in making this
Blood Bank possible.
From the point of view of good

citizenship, from the point of view of
Jewish law, which considers the giving
of blood an act of pikuach nefesh, and
from the point of view of community
solidarity, the donation of blood on

Sunday, November 16, represents an
important mitzvah, obligation and
privilege. We hope that everyone who
can give, will give.
You may call either Abe Esses

(744-8136) or the Synagogue Office
(427-1000) if you have any questions.

UNIVERSITY SHABBAT WEEKEND TO BE HELD
FEBRUARY 6-7, 1981

As a new program of the congrega¬
tion this year, the Shabbat Weekend of
February 6 & 7, 1981 will be devoted to
hosting university students.
Those welcome to register for the

Weekend are students of the KJ com¬

munity, Ramaz alumni, and out-of-
town students studying in the New
York area. It is open to collegians,
graduate students, and those in profes¬
sional schools. The program will in¬
clude meals at the synagogue, leader¬

ship of services, as well as educational,
discussion and social activities.
Those wishing to participate or who

wish to suggest the names of people
who should be invited should call Mr.
David Bernstein at the synagogue
number, 427-1000, extension 307, or at
home in the evenings at 289-4921.
Families who can house visiting
students that weekend are also asked to
call in order to volunteer their homes.

RABBI IRVING GREENBERG
(continued from page one)

In 1974, Dr. Greenberg and Elie
Wiesel founded the National Jewish
Resource Center, a unique Jewish in¬
stitution dedicated to the creative sur¬

vival of Jewish life. It reflects Dr.
Greenberg's interest in bridging Jewish
religious and organizational divisions
for the sake of klal Yisroel, the unity
and totality of the Jewish people.
Rabbi Greenberg was graduated

summa cum laude from Brooklyn Col¬
lege, and earned both Master's and
Doctorate Degrees from Harvard
University. He directed the Brandeis
University Hillel Foundation, served as
Associate Professor of History at
Yeshiva University and as Fulbright
Professor of History at Tel Aviv
University. While serving as the Rabbi
of the Riverdale Jewish Center, he
founded the Department of Jewish
Studies at City College of the City
University of New York. Dr.
Greenberg currently serves as a Pro¬
fessor in that department.

KJ BOY SCOUT TROOP
NAMED FOR

MICHAEL BARANY

Boy Scout Troop number 613, spon¬
sored by the Men's Club of the con¬

gregation, has been renamed the
Michael Barany Boy Scout Troop.
Men's Club President, Norman

Bulow, remarked that "it is a fitting
way to remember Michael", and recall¬
ed his many years of dedication and
work in developing the youth of our
community. "Michael Barany was a
man well loved by the boys of our

troop, and his loving concern for
others was expressed, in part, by the
work he did on behalf of the Kehilath
Jeshurun Boy Scout Troop."
Boys of the congregation and of

Ramaz are invited to participate in the
troop, which meets each Monday even¬
ing at 7:15 pm in the
Synagogue/Lower School gymnasium.

SISTERHOOD
OPEN MEETING

THIS COMING MONDAY
November 17

All women of the community are
cordially invited to attend a Sisterhood
Open Meeting on Monday, November
17, in the Kamber Auditorium. The
meeting will begin at 12:30 pm, and a
light luncheon will be served.
The program for this coming

meeting will be, "THE MENORAH,
Its Artistic Evolution," a slide lecture
and presentation by Mrs. Esther
Nussbaum.
Mrs. Nussbaum, a former guide at

the Jewish Museum, is currently head
librarian of the Joseph H. Lookstein
Upper School of Ramaz, and writes ex¬

tensively on Judaic art.
We look forward to seeing you

there.
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RAMAZ DEDICATION
(continued from page one)

spoke warmly of the participation of so
many people in this extraordinary ef¬
fort, cited a number of the leading
workers by name and then introduced
Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein and Mrs
Ida Newman while he spoke about t
spirit and philosophies of life of botn
our late Senior Rabbi and the late Mor¬
ris Newman.
Mrs. Lookstein and Mrs. Newman
then unveiled a beautiful scroll which
contains an excerpt from the prayer of
King Solomon spoken on the occasion
of the dedication of his Temple in
Jerusalem. That scroll, which in its
English translation says "May God's
blessings attend this house of study
always", will hang prominently in the
new building and reflect our collective
prayers that the new Ramaz Upper
School serve the needs of thousands of
students in the years to come,
educating them to become leaders of
the Jewish people.
The dedication ceremonies were

prepared by a committee headed by
Myron M. Poloner and including,
Pearl Hack, Marcella Rosen, Yvonne
Koppel and Alfred M. Frankel.
The building effort was led by

Melvin D. Newman, Chairman of the
Building Committee; A. Phillip
Goldsmith, Chairman, Finance Com¬
mittee, Arthur C. Silverman, Chai
man, Construction Committee, Prof.
Louis Henkin, Chairman, Program
Committee, and Belda Lindenbaum,
Chairman, Publicity Committee.
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RABBI ADIN STEINSALTZ TO BE GUEST SPEAKER
I THIS SHABBAT MORNING, NOVEMBER 15
We are proud to announce that the

re world renowned scholar, Rabbi Adin
3dSteinsaltz, editor of the Steinsaltz
,er Talmud, will occupy our pulpit as the
he guest of Rabbi Haskel Lookstein this

a Shabbat morning, November 15. To
give you an idea of what kind of an ex-

ag traordinary man Rabbi Steinsaltz is,
qwe quote from a full page article on

re him which appeared in Newsweek last
er May. "Jewish lore is filled with tales of

formidable rabbis. Probably none liv-
at ing today can compare in genius and

iCl influence to Adin Steinsaltz, 42, whose
in extraordinary gifts as scholar, teacher,
x- scientist, writer, mystic and social critic

have attracted disciples from every fac-
)u tion in Israeli society. Steinsaltz is
renowned chiefly for producing - on

— his own - a modern Hebrew translation
of the Babylonian Talmud that,
together with his lucid commentary,
will for the first time make that library
of Jewish theology and law accessible
to the average person. He has also writ¬

ten widely on science fiction, ar-
chaelogy, mysticism and zoology and
he is currently advising Jerusalem's
Biblical Zoo on the reconstruction of
Noah's Ark.
"When he is not writing, Steinsaltz

is talking. Last year, he spoke at the
Aspen Institute for Humanistic Studies
and at Yale University. In Jerusalem,
his evening seminars, which usually
last until two in the morning, attract
devoted followers... scholars and
students from around the world. A fre¬
quent radio commentator, Steinsaltz
discourses easily on contemporary
films, French literature and Israeli
politics. 'He is a genius of the highest
order, marvels Dan Segre, a Professor
of International Relations of Haifa
University. 'Steinsaltz has the sort of
mind that comes around only every
couple of thousand years."
You are invited to come and listen to

this great personality this Shabbat
morning at our regular service.

( ) 1200 MEALS SERVED IN SYNAGOGUE SUKKAH

Ady Trautman
and Her Sukkah Crew

Once again this year Mrs. Edgar
Trautman worked tirelessly together
with a group of talented women from
the Sisterhood to decorate the Sukkah
with beautiful fruits of a natural and
artificial variety. We want to express
cur gratitude to her and to the follow¬
ing ladies in particular who expended
much time and effort on this mitzvah:
Dede Alpert Betty Herman
Rena Bender Beatrice Kolb
Renee Etra Yvonne Koppel
Rae Gurewitsch Charlotte Lebovics
Sertrude S. Lookstein Helen Roth

I Claire Mazo AmiTexon
lonica Meislin Joan Weisselberger
Ellyn Radel Bertha Witkin
We are also grateful to Mrs. Traut¬

man for sponsoring the kiddush on
both days of Yom Tov in memory of

beloved husband, Dr. Edgar Traut-
>"^Pln, whose Yahrzeit was observed on

•rev Yom Kippur. This is the third year
in a row in which she has maintained
this beautiful tradition.

THANKS FOR A BEAUTIFUL
READING

Our thanks to Michael Lewittes,
Peter Miller, Burt Rosen and Leonard
Silverman for a beautiful reading of
Koheleth in our synagogue on Shabbat
Choi Hamoed Sukkot. It was a
delightful rendition of a very difficult
book.

SPONSOR A KIDDUSH!
A beautiful and traditional way of

observing an anniversary, birthday or
other special simcha is to celebrate with
the community by sponsoring a Shab¬
bat morning kiddush. Since August,
there has been a sponsor each week,
and others wishing to be sponsors have
been unable to do so.
We list here some available dates in

the coming months:
November: 29
December: 6, 20, 27
January: 3, 10, 17, 24, 31
February: 7, 21, 28
Call our Executive Director, Robert

Leifert at 427-1000 to make ar¬
rangements.

NEW JUDAICA SHOP OPENS
IN SYNAGOGUE HOUSE LOBBY

We are pleased to announce that the
Judaica Shop, jointly sponsored by the
Congregation and Ramaz School,
opened its doors officially on Sunday
afternoon, November 2. The shop
features a wide variety of Judaica, in¬
cluding books, ritual articles, art ob¬
jects and many other items.
The object of the shop is to provide

access to all of these articles to the
community on the Upper East Side. It
is intended to serve an educational pur¬
pose as well as to offer a convenience
to shoppers.
The Judaica Shop will be open Mon¬

day, Wednesday and Thursday 12
Noon - 5 PM, Tuesday evenings 7-9
PM, and Sunday mornings 10 AM - 1
PM. We invite you to come in, to
browse around and to purchase those
items which are useful to you. With the
advent of Chanukah there will be many
articles which will be particularly
useful as gifts.

Proceeds from the Judaica Shop will
be allocated equally to the youth ac¬
tivities of the congregation and the ex¬
tracurricular programs for the students
of Ramaz. Prices will be competitive
with those that are charged on the
Lower East Side.
The shop is under the direction of

Mrs. Nechi Shudofsky and a corps of
dedicated volunteers. If there are any
who are interested in working at the
shop, they are asked to contact Mrs.
Shudofsky or Robert Leifert.

SISTERHOOD THEATRE PARTY
"PHILADELPHIA STORY"

Wednesday Matinee
December 17, 1980

VIVIAN BEAUMONT THEATER
LINCOLN CENTER

Tickets $25

KEHILATH JESHURUN
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PROCEDURES FOR LIGHTING
CHANUKAH CANDLES

Beginning with Tuesday
While the practice of gift giving has

become an itegral part of the Festival
of Lights, the lights themselves are the
principal observance of the holiday
and should be highlighted as the cen¬
tral feature of Chanukah in the home.
The following are a few items which

should be kept in mind:
1. The Menorah - While one

Menorah suffices for the household, it
is customary — and desirable — for
each member of the household to light
his own Menorah. This is particularly
recommended for the children in the
family who will take special delight in
kindling their own Chanukah lamps.
2. The Time for Lighting — The

candles should be lit as soon as possible
after nightfall (30 minutes after
sunset). They should be allowed to
burn for at least 30 minutes.
On Saturday night at home, the

candles are lit after Havdalah. On Fri¬
day afternoon, they are lit before the
Sabbath candles and they should be
large enough so that they will remain lit
for about an hour and a half

Evening, December 2
3. Arranging the Candles — The

candles are set from the right side of
the Menorah as the candle lighter faces
it. Each night an additional candle is
lit.
4. Lighting the Candles — The

candles are lit from left to right — star¬
ting with the newest candle first. We
begin by lighting the "Shamash."
Then the blessings are recited — three
on the first night and two on the other
nights. After the blessings are recited,
we light the candles by the flame of the
"Shamash".
The reason for using the "Shamash"

is in order to avoid any practical use of
the Chanukah candles. These lights are
holy and their sole purpose is a ritual
one — to proclaim the miracle of
Chanukah.

5. Concluding Songs — Following
the lighting of the candles, we sing ha-
Nerot ha-Lalu, which explains the
reason for the ceremony, and Maoz
Tzur, a ballad which describes in
several stanzas how Divine Providence
has intervened at various points in
history to save us from our enemies.

ADULT EDUCATION
PROGRAM

ATTRACTS LARGE
FOLLOWING

The Adult Education program of the
congregation and Ramaz has attracted
the largest number of students in many
years to a variety of classes and pro¬
grams. Students may still join courses
and shiurim. For further details please
contact Robert Leifert at the
synagogue office.
We would like to take this oppor¬

tunity to thank Dr. Nathalie Friedman
who is the Chairman of the Adult
Education Committee for the con¬

gregation and Mrs. Barbara Plasse, the
Chairman of Continuing Education
for Ramaz School, for their contribu¬
tions to the success of this year's pro¬
gram. The acceptance which our
courses and shiurim have gained is a
tribute to their efforts and to the splen¬
did instruction of all of the faculty.

Am HaSefer Group
to begin December 7

We are pleased to announce that the
Am HaSefer group will begin meetin
on Sunday evening, December 7 at 8:0.
o'clock. The discussion will center
around the book Synagogue Life by
Samuel C. Heilman. It will be led by
Dr. Nathalie Friedman who holds a

Ph.D. in Sociology from Columbia
and whose background in this field and
in Judaism promises to make the even¬

ing a very interesting one. The meeting
will be held in the home of Dr. and
Mrs. Mortimer J. Blumenthal, 40 East
83rd Street.
This book and the other selections

from the Am HaSefer program may be
obtained directly through the Judaica
Shop.

COUPLES CLUB
BROADWAY MUSICAL TRYOUTS

Wednesday, November 19 Monday, November 24
7:30 PM 7:30 PM

at the new

Ramaz Upper School Auditorium
60 East 78th Street

Between Park and Madison Avenues

COUPLES CLUB
WINTER CARNIVAL WEEKEND

at

GROSSINGER'S

January 23 - 25, 1981
Contact: Alice Usdan 722-2241

I CHANUKAH CABARET AT KJ
RESERVATION FORM

Enclosed please find $ for
I reservations ($15 per person).
[ Name:

I Address:
, Phone No.:
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DINNER 8 DANCMG
Sat. Eve.,December 6th, 8:30 PM

SPONSORED BY \
■ Men's Club / :«njil *•
■ Sisterhood ## profeSs,° , "
■ Couples Club I RrnadWaV .Broau„ment

\ Enter131" .

$15 per person
"RETURN RESERVATION FORM ON OPPOSITE PAGE TO:
Chanukah Cabaret at KJ, 125 East 85th Street, New York, N.Y. 10028"
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WORLD GATHERING
OF JEWISH HOLOCAUST

SURVIVORS
On June 15-18, 1981 the World

Gathering of Jewish Holocaust Sur¬
vivors will take place in Jerusalem,
Israel. This event, which is being spon¬
sored by survivors' associations
throughout the world, leading Israeli
and international Jewish agencies, and
the Second Generation: Children of
Holocaust Survivors, promises to be
one of major historical significance.
The program includes a memorial

service at the Yad Vashem memorial
museum, gatherings at the kibbutzim
founded by survivors of the holocaust,
and a candlelight march through the
streets of Jerusalem to the Western
Wall where a testament of the sur¬

vivors will be passed on to the second
generation. Plans also include special
programs for all members of the se¬
cond generation, who will be coming
from around the world to meet one

another both at formal sessions and in¬
formally.
This gathering, the likes of which

will take place only once in the history
of mankind, is of crucial importance.
First, it serves as a pilgrimage of
remembrance. Second, it is a
manifestation of the perseverance of
the survivors, and the commitment to
life they have passed on to their
children. Third, and very important in
these troubled times, it will serve as an

expression of our solidarity with Israel
and with our fellow Jews around the
world.

For further information, please con¬
tact: World Gathering of Holocaust
Survivors, One Park Avenue South,
Suite 418, NYC, 679-0699. Or, call our
member, Chaim Zlotogorski at
874-3791, evenings.

RAMAZ PARENT
OFFERING PIANO LESSONS
Moscow Trained Piano Teacher

Ten Years Experience
In Israel and Russia

Speaks Hebrew
Mrs. Janna Levich

211 West 56 Street, NYC
582-0796

Mrs. Hilda Berger Kaufman
Honored by Ner Israel
Rabbinical College

We are proud to announce that Mrs.
Hilda Berger Kaufman was honored by
the dedication in memory of her late
husband of the Abe B. Kaufman
Memorial Shiur Room at the Ner Israel
Rabbinical College in Baltimore,
Maryland. The dedication took place
on October 15 and represented the
gratitude of the Rabbinical School for
a substantial gift made by Mrs. Kauf¬
man in memory of her late husband.
We congratulate her on this act of

generosity and benevolence and we

hope that God will give her many more
years in which to serve worthy institu¬
tions and causes in so generous and
constructive a fashion.

TEENS HELP
MOUNT SINAI PATIENTS
WITH LULAV AND ETROG

The following letter was received
from Rabbi Dr. Charles A. Spirn,
Head Chaplain at Mount Sinai
Hospital.

On behalf of our hospital, I wish to
express to you our sincere thanks
for the assistance given to our pa¬
tients by the young men and women
of Kehilath Jeshurun and Ramaz
School on Sukkoth. The boys and
girls, under the leadership of Stuart
Chesner, Youth Director, and
Moshe Rosenberg, visited patients
in several buildings, enabling them
to observe the mitzvah of lulav and
etrog.

I wish to add that the reaction of the
patients was most heartening. They
were full of praise for those
"lovable young people" who were
both modern and loyal to Jewish
tradition. In a sense, it was a Kid-
dush Hashem as they reflected
credit on Torah and Judaism. May
their like increase among our peo¬
ple.
We are indeed proud of our Junior

Members for their participation in per¬
forming the mitzvah of bikkur cholim.

3n 4®lttn0riam
Dr. Louis H. Berk

We mourn the passing of ai
esteemed senior member of the con¬

gregation. Though shy and retiring
by nature, Dr. Louis Berk expressed
freely and generously his love for
Kehilath Jeshurun and Ramaz by
magnanimous gestures of support
for both institutions.
Dr. Berk's major quality was that

of goodness. He served his patients
with great devotion and tenderness
without thought of material gain.
He looked for opportunities to help
people and he practiced generosity
toward many worthy causes which
were helpful to the Jewish com¬

munity and the society at large.
We mourn his passing and we ex¬

tend our condolences to his dear
sister and to all members of the
bereaved family.
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Condolences jna
ff &We extend our sincere condolences

to Mrs. Frances Davidson upon the
passing of her beloved brother, Hy
Kravitz.

chc

*

Our heartfelt sympathies to oJi
esteemed member, Mr. Martin
Sanders, upon the loss of his beloved
mother, Mrs. Mollie Sanders.

Our sincere condolences to Mrs. Rita
Kaufman and to Adrian Skydell on the
passing of their beloved sister, Edith
Helfand.
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Similar expressions to Mr. Sam
Gradowski on the passing of his belov¬
ed sister.

We hope that the families will be
spared further grief for many years to
come.

CONTRIBUTORS
TO THE NEEDIEST

CASES FUND
The following people have recently

made contributions to the Sisterhood's
Neediest Cases Fund: Mrs. Abraham
Kirshon, Mrs. George Jacobs, Mr. and
Mrs. Max Grill, Mrs. Jess Ward, Mrs
Joseph H. Lookstein, Mrs. Samu
Zuckerman and Mrs. Abraham
Holzer.
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Mazel tov to our members, Dr. and

Mrs. Alan Gribetz upon the birth of
their first child, Julie Daniele. Our
warmest wishes also to the grand¬
parents, Mr. and Mrs. Israel Fried¬
man, and to the great-grandmothers,
Mrs. Joseph H. Lookstein and Mrs.
Martha Schacter. May the new arrival
grow up in the finest tradition of
Torah, chupah and ma'asim tovim and
may she be a source of joy and nachas
for the entire family.

Mazel tov to Dr. and Mrs. Albert
Hornblass on the birth of Elana
Rachael. Although they now reside in
Englewood, N.J. we still consider them
to be very much a part of our con¬
gregational family and we rejoice
together with them on this blessed
event. May she grow up in the best
tradition of Torah, chupah and
ma'asim tovim and, like her parents,
n ay she one day practice bikkur
cxolim in an exemplary fashion.
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C mmunal Honors
Mazel tov to our esteemed young

m mber, Dr. Michael Sigall, upon his
d< ignation as Chatan Maftir in the
Je vish Center thip past Simchat Torah.
W understand that Michael, who
ce ebrated his Bar Mitzvah in our

sy agogue more than two decades ago,
^quitted himself admirably in his

ding of the Haftorah at the Jewish
■Center. Congratulations also to his
proud parents, our Trustee, Mr. and
Mrs. Leon Sigall.

Within Our Family

Mazel tov to Mr. and Mrs. Joseph
• ackman, our members who are now

living in Miami Beach, upon the birth
of their second daughter, Anya. We
hope she will add to the sunshine in
F orida and that she and her sister
g ow up in the best tradition of Torah,
ctupah and ma'asim tovim.

E gagement
Mazel tov to Mr. and Mrs. Leon

M oed on the engagement of their
d ughter Anne to Shelley Golombeck,
son ofMr. and Mrs. Hy Golombeck of
Lawrence, Long Island. We hope that
[the wedding will take place in joy and
bl ssing.

B'NAI MITZVAH

Evan Markowitz

Mazel Tov to Mr. and Mrs. Arthur
Markowitz on the Bar Mitzvah of their

sons, Evan and Jared, which took
place in our synagogue this past Sun¬
day. The twins are both students in the
Rabbi Joseph H. Lookstein Upper

i

Jared Markowitz

School of Ramaz. During Rosh
Chodesh services on Sunday, Jared
davened Shacharit and Hallel, and
Evan read from the Torah and davened
Musaf.

Member in Print
We are pleased to congratulate our

devoted member, Mrs. Hannah Adler,
who was the subject of a feature story
in the Daily News on Sunday,
September 14 entitled: "Meet the
'Mrs.' Behind the Labels." The story
told the history of Mrs. Adler's food
business which she started together
with her late husband, our former
Ritual Director, Mr. Joseph E. Adler,
almost thirty years ago. It was a
beautiful tribute to her and to her late
husband.

Stuart Chesner Engaged to
Rachel Shudofsky

We are happy to congratulate our
Youth Director, Stuart Chesner, a
graduate of Yeshiva College, upon his
engagement to Rachel Shudofsky,
daughter of Dr. and Mrs. Noam
Shudofsky. This simcha is truly a fami¬
ly one for the entire Kehilath Jeshurun
and Ramaz community of which both
the prospective bride and groom are an
integral part. Our mazel tov also to
Stuart's father, Mr. Jack Chesner.
We hope that the wedding will take

place in blessing and good fortune and
that the young couple will establish a
household in Israel which will bring
much happiness to them and pride and
nachas to their parents and the entire
KJ Ramaz family.

Honors to Mortimer J. Propp
We are proud to announce that our

esteemed member, Mortimer J. Propp,
was honored by the Advisory Council
of the New York Board of Rabbis at a
brunch in the Sukkah in the Sky on

Sunday, September 28. The Sukkah in
the Sky is the brainchild of our devoted
member Jack D. Weiler and serves as

the center for many activities in the
New York community during Sukkot.
We are proud that Mr. Propp earned

this honor and we congratulate him
upon being the instrument for
galvanizing support for the New York
Board of Rabbis and all that it does for
our community.
May he continue to merit the ap¬

probation of New York Jewry for
many healthy, happy and productive
years to come.

A JEWISH COOKBOOK
FOR CHILDREN

We are happy to congratulate our
member, Ronnie Steinkoler, on the
publication of her book "A Jewish
Cookbook for Children" by Simon
and Schuster. The book is everything
which the title suggests and will no
doubt make many children happy and
delight their mothers and fathers as
well.

Congratulations to the author and
our best wishes to the many children
who will enjoy this marvelous book.
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NEW and EXCITING ITEMS
TO GIVE

THAT SPECIAL PERSON

Address Books Blotters
Diaries Pencil Cup Kits
Calendars Photo Frames
Recipe Files Legal Pad Holders

Note Pad Holders
Covered in designer fabrics, suede
cloth, brightly printed vinyl AND,

the best gift of all
PERSONALIZED STATIONERY

Iris Levitsky Enterprises
353 East 83 Street
New York City

628 2380 744-3538

Ramaz Family
New to New York

In immediate need of
neighborhood apartment.
(212) 252-1228 (Evenings)
(914) 969-2727 (Evenings)
(212) 862-1880 (Days)
Mr. Howard Katz

KJ FAMILY WANTS
FULL TIME INFANT SITTER

(8:30 AM to 5:00 PM)
As Of January 1, 1981

Contact: Tova and Joel Weinberg
534-0351

KEHILATH JESHURUN BULLETIN
CONG. KEHILATH JESHURUN

125 East 85th Street
New York, N.Y. 10028

HA 7-1000

Synagogue Officials
Joseph H. Lookstein SeniorRabbi

1923-1979

Dr. Haskel Lookstein Rabbi
Avium Davis Cantor
Israel D. Rosenberg RitualDirector
Robert J. Leifert ExecutiveDirector

Officers of ths Congregation
Harry W. Baumgarten Hon. President
Max J. Etra Hon. President
Nathan Salzman Hon. President
Samuel M. Eisenstat President
Joseph Lorch Vice-President
Irwin B. Robins Treasurer
Benjamin Brown Secretary
Mrs. David Weisselberger Pres. Sist'd.
Benjamin Brown Pres. Men's Club
Stephen Kule Pres. Couples' Club

Arthur L. Singer

RESSLER OPTICIANS, INC.
1248 Lexington Avenue

Belween 84th and 85th Streets
New York, New York 10028

Tel: 535-9700

Home Care Available
For The Very Important Person

You Love!

RN's, LPN's, Homemakers,
Live-In's, Aides and Infant Care

(212) 847-9800
(516) 775-3400
(914) 356-6500

V.I.P. Health Care
Division of Kwik Cart, Ltd.

RIVERSIDE MEMORIAL
CHAPEL

CARL GROSSBERG
ANDREW FIER

Directors
180 West 76th St.

(at AMSTERDAM AVE.)
ENdicott 2-6600

LIPSTADT MEMORIAL
COMPANY
Monuments

370 AMSTERDAM AVENUE
NEW YORK 24, N.Y.

TR 3-6843
Closed Saturdays Open Sundays

Weekly Portion
November 15
Weekly Portion: Vayetze
Haftorah: Hosea 12

November 22
Weekly Portion: Vayishlah
Haftorah: Obadiah 1

November 29
Weekly Portion: Vayeshev
Haftorah: Amos 2

December 6 Shabbat Chanuka
Weekly Portion: Miketz
Haftorah: Zechariah 2

December 13
Weekly Portion: Vayigash
Haftorah: Ezekiel 37
December 20
Weekly Portion: Vayehi
Haftorah: 1 Kings 2

CANDLE LIGHTING
Friday Evening

November 14 ... ... .4:21 P.M
November 21 ... . ...4:16P.M
November 28 ... ... .4:12 P.M
December 5 ... ....4:11 P.M
December 12 ... ....4:11 P.M
December 19 ... ... .4:13 P.M

SABBATH SERVICES

Friday Evening
November 14 ... ... ,4:30 P.M.
November 21 ... ... .4:30 P.M
November 28 ... ... .4:30P.M
December 5 ... ... .4:30 P.M
December 12 ... ... .4:30 P.M
December i9 ... ....4:30 P.M

Saturday Morning
Shacharit 9:00 A.M.
TeenMinyan 9:30 A.M.
Junior Congregation ... 10:30 A.M.
Toddlers 10:45 A.M.
Nursery - Grade 2 10:45 A.M.

Saturday Afternoon
November 15 ... ... .4:30 P.M,
November 22 ... ....4:30P.! |
November 29 ... ... .4:00P.M
December 6 ... .. . .4:30 P.M
December 13 ... .. . .4:30 P.M
December 20 ... ... .4:30 P.M

Conclusion of Sabbath

Saturday Evening
November 15 ... ... .5:17 P.M
November 22 ... 5:13 P.M
November 29 . . . 5:10P.M
December 6 ... ... .5:08 P.M
December 13 ... ... ,5:09 P.M.
December 20 ... ...,5:12P.M.

Weekday Services
Morning 7:30 A.M.
Evening 4:30 P.M.
Thursday morning,
November 27 8:30 A.M.

Thursday evening,
December 4 "TalU'matar"

Monday, December 8
Rosh Chodesh Tevet
Services 7:15 A.M.

Wednesday morning, December 17
The Fast of the lOthTevet
Services 7:15 A.M.

Sunday Morning 8:30 A.iv*!
Sunday Evening 4:30P.M.


